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1. I thank the Stockholm Forum organizers for inviting me to this timely discussion and I am 

pleased to address this panel as the Chair of the United Nations Peacebuilding Commission. 

 

2. Given the strong case for peacebuilding and sustaining peace that has been made time and 

time again, there is indeed a mismatch between rhetoric and reality. Peacebuilding is 

chronically underfunded and peacebuilding financing remains unpredictable and heavily 

dependent on a small group of donors. As we all know, Official Development Assistance 

to conflict-affected countries has been under severe pressure, and has worsened as a result 

of the COVID-19 pandemic. Therefore, we acutely need to “double down” and prioritize 

peacebuilding financing and achieve maximum effect for our investments. 

 

3. The Peacebuilding Commission has consistently called for adequate, predictable and 

sustained resources for peacebuilding. The Commission’s work on financing for 

peacebuilding culminated in the organization of its annual session in November 2020 under 

that theme. The PBC has also helped to mobilize needed resources for peacebuilding 

priorities in different contexts around the world. One of last year’s notable successes 

included mobilizing nearly $203 million in bilateral and multilateral commitments in 

support of Burkina Faso’s priority action plan.   

 

4. The Peacebuilding Commission has also encouraged Member States to respond to the 

Secretary-General’s call for a “quantum leap” in contributions to the UN Peacebuilding 

Fund as an indispensable risk-tolerant tool in support of nationally owned peacebuilding 

efforts, including in facilitating transitions, supporting gender equality and women’s and 

youth empowerment, and supporting cross-border and regional approaches 

 

5. In their 2020 twin resolutions on the UN peacebuilding architecture review, the General 

Assembly and the Security Council recognized the issue of financing as a critical challenge, 

and decided to convene a high-level meeting at the 76th session of the General Assembly 

to advance, explore and consider options for ensuring adequate, predictable and sustained 

financing for peacebuilding, and affirmed their commitment to pursuing action-oriented 

outcomes. Mandated by the resolutions, the Commission will play a key role in convening 

relevant stakeholders and generating inputs for the meeting as well as action-oriented 

recommendations.   

 

6. We are already seeing the drive towards action-oriented outcomes. In January, a PBF 

Replenishment Conference mobilized $ 439 million in commitments and pledges for the 

Fund’s 2020-2024 Strategy.   




